Monaghan County Council

Radon Preventive Measures

 I refer to letter in relation to above for County Monaghan. 

Monaghan County Council is addressing radon issues in its areas of responsibility, however there is always room for improvement.  Monaghan is normally represented at the National Radon Forum, however were not able to attend in November 2008. 
Views on Statutory Role in monitoring radon and in devising a Radon Protection Strategy for their constituent areas. 
It would be very difficult for a Local Authority to perform a Statutory role in monitoring Radon. All the expertise in this area is at National level and it does not seem cost efficient to duplicate this for all Local authorities in the Country. 

At present the only feedback a Local Authority gets is in relation to surveys on its own properties. Local Authorities (LA’s) were informed that the county radon maps are updated by RPII to reflect the measurements of radon recorded. However LA’s do not receive information on individual measurements.  If individual measurements were forwarded to LA’s efforts could be concentrated on those areas with high measurements.
The provision of information on Radon, its effects and prevention measures in your area.
Information leaflets are located at public offices. Radon maps were sent to all Libraries in the County. A seminar for builders/designers was held. All applicants for commencement notices are issued with correspondence which highlights the need to comply with the Radon requirements of Part C of the Building Regulations. In the course of inspections the need to comply with Part C is highlighted. Links from the Monaghan County Council website to the RPII website will be provided in the near future to advise the public.
The degree to which houses in your area (in both public and private ownership) have been measured for radon.
Monaghan is generally a low radon area. All measurements are made and collated by the RPII. We are not informed of what measurements are taken other than that we were informed that the radon maps are updated to reflect the measurements of radon recorded. The surveys we have undertaken have confirmed the accuracy of the maps. Only one workplace was above the 400 Bq/m³ at 574 Bq/m³ and following remedial works the level fell by over 50% to 249 Bq/m³.
The implementation (and independent certification) of the radon preventive measures for new homes required by the Building Regulations in your area.
Builders/ designers seem to have taken on board the radon preventative measures required. We are not aware of any building where the basic measures i.e radon sump were not installed.  There is no independent certification of radon preventative measures of new homes carried out.
The procedures in place for ensuring compliance with the Building Regulations as regards radon in your area
All applicants for commencement notices are issued with correspondence which highlights the need to comply with the Radon requirements of Part C of the Building Regulations. In the course of inspections the need to comply with Part C is highlighted. Inspections take place in approximately 20% of notified works.

